August 17, 2022 Region One A Committee Meeting Synopsis

The Region One A Committee met on August 17, 2022 at the Bowlocity Entertainment Center in Rochester.  Below is a brief synopsis of the meeting.

Committee Members: Gary Kuphal, Arlin Peterson, Chris Strinmoen, 

Jenna Steinkamp, Pat Towey, Jeff Apse, Amy French, Perry Iberg, 

Melissa Huseth, Josh Wieme, Mitch Schiltz, Chairman Gary Sloan


Agenda was approved.


The June 6, 2022 meeting  minutes were approved.


The May, June, and July Reconciliation Reports and the Financial


Cash Flow Report were approved.  The checkbook balance as of


August 6, 2022 was $211,858.93.


The following Spring 2022 Tournament Reports were approved:


Golf, Track and Field, 1AA Baseball, 1A Baseball, 1AA Softball,


and 1A Softball.


The following Cooperative Sponsorship requests were approved:


BA and Faribault Home School, L-H and LaCrescent Montessori and 

STEM School, Cannon Falls and CF Home School, Cotter and Meinke Christian Home School, W-K and Alma, WI and Pepin, WI.

The following 2023 Sub Section adjustments were approved:

1A Softball – Goodhue to East, L/P to West

1A Softball – Spring Grove to East

1AA Softball – Caledonia to East

The 2022-2023 Region 1A Handbook was approved.

******** Track and Field: All items below approved.

1. Section Meet will remain 2 days; May 30 and June 1 at Cotter

2. Sub Sections will be reduced from 4 Subs to 3 Subs

3. Sub Section Placements –

Sub 1

LaCrescent-Hokah

Caledonia / Spring Grove

Lanesboro / Fillmore Central / Mabel-Canton

Rushford-Peterson / Houston

St. Charles

Cotter / Hope Lutheran

Lewiston-Altura

Chatfield

Sub 2

Grand Meadow / Leroy-Ostrander / Kingsland / Southland

Zumbrota-Mazeppa

Triton

Medford

Blooming Prairie

Hayfield

Lyle / Pacelli

RACE Jaguars

Sub 3

Kenyon-Wanamingo / Goodhue
Pine Island

Lake City

Rochester Lourdes

Dover-Eyota

Wabasha-Kellogg

Schaeffer Academy

MN Academy for the Deaf

4. 2023 Sub Section dates

Sub 1 Thursday, May 25 at site TBD
Sub 2 Thursday, May 25 at site TBD

Sub 3 Wednesday, May 24 at site TBD

· Sites to be determined by coaches at September 14 Annual Mtg


The Six Spring Advisory Committee proposals were all approved

by the committee.  These results now are moved on to the Board of Directors for their review.  They are as follows –
· Baseball maximum number of contests
· Clay Target addition of a girls only division to the individual competition
· Guitar Category added to Music

· Softball maximum number of contests

· Speech Duo Interpretation body contact

· Speech Extemporaneous Speaking computer and internet use

The Committee approved the return of $125,000.00 to member schools based on 
their 2021-2022 tournament mileage.  $2.49 per mile will be returned. This is 
the highest amount ever returned to Region 1A schools.

The following Finance Committee recommendations were approved:

1. Casual worker pay increase to $50

2. Site Manager pay increase to $75

3. Volleyball Official pay increase to $85

4. Football Official pay increase to $120

5. One Act Play judge pay increase - Subs to $140, Section to $170

6. Speech judge pay increase to $140

7. Speech entry fee per school: $25 for Subs, $25 for Section

8. Track and Field Section Starter to $450

9. Track and Field Section Asst Starter to $300

10. Track and Field Section Head Field Judge to $300

11. Softball umpire pay increase to $85

12. Baseball umpire pay increase to $85

13. Mileage amounts increase –


One way paid to all: $20 miles 1-25, $40 miles 26-50, $60 miles 51 and over


(mileage paid to all athletic officials and fine arts judges)
Items discussed with no action taken:  2021-2022 Fair Share Report, Fair Share History, Foundation Tax History, September 14 Annual Meeting at Lourdes - -
This meeting will be the first face to face in person annual meeting since 2019.

More information will be sent out to member schools soon.

John Ostrowski of Dover-Eyota; the Region 1A-2A MSHSL Board of Directors representative shared his experiences on the Board and reviewed current issues.  
John is starting his 4th and final year on the Board of Directors and is the Treasurer this year.
 High School Principal Mitch Schiltz from Pine Island has been named to the 

Region 1A Committee for the next 3 years.  Mitch replaces Aaron Soule, formerly 
of Randolph.  Aaron has taken a position with the Lakeville Schools.

Next Region 1A Committee meeting at Bowlocity – Wednesday, November 30.

Meeting adjourned.

